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Once again in 2008, the Slalom program of JCNA proved to be extremely successful and continued to grow, attracting many new competitors and several new clubs who joined in for the first time.  The total number of participants reported nationwide expanded, with a significant increase in the number of non-Jaguar powered cars participating in “Class Z” competition.  While Class Z cars do not qualify for national trophies, the exposure that clubs are getting to other car enthusiast can contribute significantly to the reputation of JCNA and the slalom program, and hopefully attract others to join JCNA and drive a Jaguar to get a shot at winning a national award.


For the first time in several years, the Slalom Committee is not making any proposals for rules changes to the AGM.  We believe that the program is working well as is, and that if any changes are needed in the future, they may only involve realignment of one or more of the classes as participation continues to grow, particularly in the modern cars.  One proposal was brought to the Committee by a group of JCNA members, that being to divide Class D and E between manual and automatic transmission cars.  The Committee unanimously rejected this proposal, as there is no evidence that cars with automatics in these classes fair significantly worse than manual transmission cars.
This year, for the first time, the Slalom Committee is handing out a Rookie of the Year award.  The 2008 “Rookie of the Year” is Julie Bailey, a member of the Jaguar Car Club of Victoria.  Julie drives a 3.0 litre S Type.  Julie attended the Pacific Jaguar Slalom in June, and on a cool day, her first ever, she managed 50.5 seconds.  Then, in July she sliced 2.2 seconds off her time; and finally at the Portland ABFM on Labor Day Weekend she pared off another 0.6 of a second.  Julie came quite a long way in her first year in the Slalom Competition.  Our Rookie of the Year placed second in Class M with a best time of 47.07, finishing behind one of the fastest drivers currently in North American JCNA Competition, Dick Maury.  Congratulations, Julie!  We expect to see big things from you in years to come.
